
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 18th October 2010

Present:
Councillor Lamb (Chair)


Councillors Derbyshire and Watts

Also Present
James Chadwick(Legal Services)


Russ Howell (Environmental Health Officer)


Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator) 

*10.LC.10
APOLOGIES



Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Zanger and it was noted that Councillor Derbyshire would be acting as substitute.

*10.LC.11
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None.

*10.LC.12
DETERMINATION OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENSING ACT 2003 PREMISES LICENCE - ASDA, NORTHFIELD AVENUE, KETTERING (A1) 

A report was submitted seeking the Committee’s decision on an application for a Licensing Act 2003 Premises Licence.

It was reported that an application for a premises licence had been received for ASDA, Northfield Avenue, Kettering.  The application outlined the steps to be taken to meet the licensing objectives which would form conditions of the licence.

The application was for two licensable activities at the site - late night refreshment and supply of alcohol consumption off the premises.  The hours for late night refreshment were 23:00 - 05:00 Monday to Sunday, the hours within which the legislation requires that I licence applies.  The hours for supply of alcohol would be 0:00 - 24:00 Monday to Sunday.

It was noted that only thing to consider was the supply of alcohol off premises and late night refreshments, other issues mentioned in the representations regarding traffic issues perceived nuisance and 24 hour opening were not matters to be considered by this committee.

Mr Sheldon a resident who had made representation addressed the committee and outlined residents concerns.

Mr Johnson a resident who had made representation addressed the committee and outlined his concerns regarding the café, anti social behaviour and signage.

Claire Johnson, the solicitor acting on behalf of ASDA addressed the meeting and discussed how residents concerns may be addressed although she felt that they may be premature as no evidence had been presented to counteract the application.


Having considered the report it was

RESOLVED
that the committee granted the application for variation of the premises licence as outlined in the application, along with the additional conditions listed in part P of the application to promote the four licensing objectives outlined in parts A, B & E as parts C and D are covered separately. These three sections to be made part of the premises licence.
. 
(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 2:00pm and ended at 3:30pm)

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair

Licensing Committee No.

18.10.10


